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SUMMER INFORMATION 
A member of our clergy will be available at all 

times during the summer months. Please call the 
Temple office at 545-6484, if you would like to speak 
to one of the rabbis or cantor. 

Our Friday evening services will be held in Keller 
Hall at 8:00 p.m. beginning June 30. If you would like 
to sponsor an Oneg Shabbat, please call Gail Kroop at 
the Temple office at 545-6484. 

The Temple office will be open from 9:00 a.m. to 
4:00 p.m. from Tuesday, July 3 to Friday, August 11. 

July 4 
July 9 
July 14 
July 15 

******* 
SUMMER DATES TO REMEMBER 

Temple Office Closed 
Provide-a-Meal 
Prospective Member Shabbat 
Deadline for early Religious School 

Registration - $10 Late Fee 
July 25 Deadline for September Bulletin 
August 6 Provide-a-Meal 
August 20 Deadline for September Interim Bulletin 

******* 
Temple Ohev Sholom of Harrisburg has set up a 
scholarship fund for the children of Rabbi Jeffrey 
Weisblatt. Those wishing to make a contribution 
may send it to: 

Weisblatt Family Education Fund 
c/o Temple Ohev Sholom 
2345 North Front Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17110 

Between Us ... 
IN MEMORIAM: RABBI JEFFREY WEISBLA TT 

It was only a few days ago that we received 
the very sad news about Rabbi Jeffrey Weisblatt's 
death. I am sure that many of the members of our 
Temple remember him fondly during his years here as 
student rabbi and assistant rabbi. Jeff had a very 
special spirit and love of Torah that he shared with us 
in so many ways. 

It is never easy for me to share words of 
sadness with you. Too many young in our congrega­
tion have been taken from us over the years. And the 
death of a young and treasured colleague adds deeply 
to the sense of loss. For Jeff was not only a friend to 
so many; he was also a teacher and fellow student of 
Torah. Here he began to shape and mold his rabbinate 
and our congregation always served as the model for 
him as his career grew. 

In recent years he had become the rabbi of 
Temple Ohev Sholom of Harrisburg, Pa. There, he 
and Jeanne and their three children, had established a 
home, become part of the community, and planned to 
live for many years. At the funeral, you could feel the 
sense of community, the sense of loss, and the sense 
of being overwhelmed by unanswerable questions. 
His colleagues, Reform, Conservative, and Orthodox, 
all spoke lovingly of a friend, a committed Jew, a man 
devoted to his family, and a man who lived the words 
of Torah in every facet of his life. 

Jeff's life certainly was too short. Thirty-six is 
not enough time for anyone. But Jeff understood 
how fragile and precious life is. In his temple bulletin 
he had just written an article giving his personal view 
of how to deal with adversity in the face of tragedy. 
Unknowingly, he was teaching his family and congre­
gation how to face a death that would be much like his 
own. That certainly was like Jeff Weisblatt. He 
didn't want to hurt; he only wanted to help, and to 
help through the power of a faith that he possessed. 

Our heartfelt thoughts are of Jeff's entire 
family. May his memory continue to be for blessing. 

& 1 4bf J-)JUL 



HIGH HOLY DAY INFORMATION 
Rabbi Miller and Rabbi Dubowe will conduct serv­

ices in the Sanctuary and Reitman Hall. Cantor Roskin­
Coleman with the Anshe Emeth Choir will be in the 
Sanctuary; Bea Adler, our vocal soloist will be in 
Reitman Hall. 

A special family service will be held on the Second 
Day of Rosh Hashanah. Rabbi Miller has prepared the 
liturgy for the service in keeping with the other beautiful 
services that we observe together. This service will be 
held in the Sanctuary. 

Your seat reservations will be sent by September 
18th. 

Arrangements may be made for babysitting of 
younger children during morning services on the First 
and Second Day of Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur and 
during Yom Kippur Yizkor and Ne' elah services. If you 
want your children to participate and you did not check 
the babysitting box on your seat reservation form, please 
call the Temple office at 545-6484 before September 
18th. 

Please note that all seats in the Sanctuary and 
Reitman Hall are reserved for Rosh Hashanah and Yom 
Kippur. Please notify the Seating Committee at the 
Temple if you will not be using a ticket. Second Day 
Rosh Hashanah Service will be admitted by ticket on an 
open seating basis. Remember, please, that tickets will 
also be required at afternoon Yom Kippur, Yizkor, and 
Ne'elah services. Ushers will check tickets. 

Ushers are needed for all High Holy Day services. If 
you can assist at one or more of the services, please call 
Fred Greenstein at 248-4408, Harvey Stone at 613-0830, 
or the Temple office at 545-6484. 

There are large print editions and Braille copies of 
the High Holy prayerbook for those wishing to use them. 
Ask an usher to provide you with one. Special audio 
equipment for the hearing impaired is available for use in 
the Sanctuary. Please call the Temple office to reserve a 
headset. There will be an interpreter for the hearing 
impaired during the services in Reitman Hall. 

Because of physical impairments, some members of 
the congregation may not be able to attend High Holy 
Day services. If you or a member of your family is unable 
to worship with us at the Temple, cassette recordings of 
previous High Holy Day services will be available. 
Please call the Temple office to make arrangements to 
obtain the tapes. 

Please also note that there will be a reserved section 
at Yom Kippur Yizkor and Ne'elah services for our 
disabled and/or elderly members. One family member 
may accompany each person. 

The Interim Service will be held in Keller Hall. 
You recently received a letter in your High Holy 

Day packet with information on how to include the 
names of deceased loved ones in our In Remembrance 
book. It is mailed to all congregants during the High 
Holy period. This act of Tzedakah is a meaningful way 
to perpetuate the memory of loved ones. The cost for 
each name is $10. Please remember that the deadline is 
July 15, 1995. For more information call the Temple 
office at 545-6484. 

HIGH HOLY DAY SERVICES 
So that you can plan accordingly, these are the dates 
of the upcoming High Holy Days for 1995: 

Selichot: Saturday, September 16 
Erev Rosh Hashanah: Sunday, Septemper 24 

First Day Rosh Hashanah: Monday, September 25 
Second Day Rosh Hashanah: Tuesday, September 26 

Kol Nidre: Tuesay, October 3 
Yom Kippur: Wednesday, October 4 

The High Holy Day mailing has been sent to you. The 
mailing contains a ticket reservation and In Remem­
brance forms and information. If you have not 
received your mailing, please call the Temple office 
at 545·6484. 

USHERING SCHEDULE 
FOR JULY AND AUGUST 1995 

Fri., July 7 Lobby/KH - Alice & Stan Alekman 
Fri., July 14 Lobby/KH - Miriam Galex/ 

Amy Corwin 
Fri., July 21 Lobby/KH - Sandy & Sol Heckelman 
Fri., July 28 Lobby/KH - Susan & Mervin 

Fri., Aug. 4 
Fri., Aug. 11 
Fri., Aug. 18 

Dickinson 
Lobby/KH - Sandra & Sol Heckelman 
Lobby/KH - Ann Zar & Arthur Taub 
Lobby/KH - Jane Ellen & Alvin 

Schneider 

Please try to obtain a substitute if you are unable to 
usher when scheduled, and call Fred Greentstein at 
248·4408 or Harvey Stone at 613·0830. (When 
Fred or Harvey are not available, call the Temple 
office at 545·6484.) 
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~ 
News from the Gan . . . II ~ 

Summer is just around the comer. Many of our 
yearly activities have ended. The pace will be a little 
slower. Now might be the time to take care of all 
those things you haven't been able to do all year. but, 
you ask yourself, "What can I do with the children?" 
Don't panic! Make those lazy, hazy, crazy days of 
summer work for you. We still have openings avail­
able in the Gan and our camp program. Take advan­
tage of our flexible scheduling. Let your children 
experience all the fun. 

Our summer program highlights outdoor water 
activities and Shabbat. We also have theme days 
which will include Ice Cream Sundae Day, BBQ Day, 
Backwards Day, Tye Dying Day, Face Painting Day, 
Bowling Day and Pizza Day to name a few. We will 
also be taking some trips. And there are still a few 
more surprises in store! 

September promises to be the start of a very 
exciting year. We will have two preschool classes as 
well as our wonderful program in the Gan, which is 
specially geared for Infants and Toddlers. Our 
"Mommy and Me" was such a success that it will be 
back bigger and better than ever. 

In addition, we are offering two new programs for 
two year olds who are not yet potty trained. If your 
child will be 2 years old by August 31st and would 
enjoy socializing in a nurturing, Jewish environment, 
we have just what you're looking for. The "Two Year 
Old Tot Morning" and the "Shabbat Experience" offer 
2 unique options. Call Helene Chelton at 545-6555 
for further information and registration. 

We are pleased to welcome 
Rebecca L. Glass 
Director of Education 

We are delighted to inform you that Rebecca L. 
Glass will be serving as our new Director of Educa­
tion. All of us at the Temple are looking forward to 
her becoming a member of our staff and being part 
of our Temple family. Ms. Glass will begin her 
duties at the Temple beginning August 1 and we 
look forward to a long association with her. 

Ms. Glass is a graduate of Temple University 
with a Bachelor of Arts in Religion and a Certifi­
cate in Jewish Studies. She earned her Master of 
Arts from Brandeis University in Jewish Commu­
nal Service with a concentration in Jewish Educa­
tion. 

Ms. Glass has taught grades 1-7 in Judaic 
studies including Hebrew, History, Bible, and Life 
Cycle. She has served as a camp counselor in a 
Jewish overnight camp. She is fluent in Hebrew 
and has been involved with curriculum develop­
ment. 

Ms. Glass currently works for the Jewish Fed­
eration of Mercer and Bucks Counties as a Senior 
Staff Associate. She previously was employed at 
the Jewish Federation of Central New Jersey as a 
Staff Associate for Human Resources and Commu­
nity Development, and before that as Director of 
Student Activities at B 'nai B'rith Hillel Foundation 
at the University of Pennsylvania. 

She grew up in the Reform Movement. In high 
school held both local and regional office in 
NFTY, National Federation of Temple Youth. 

Ms. Glass is married to Derek Fields. They 
have twin boys, Dov and Noah, and a daughter, 
Adina, and live in Princeton. We welcome the 
entire family to our congregation. 



Religious School News 

Religious School Registration 
Parents! Religious School registration packets for next 
year were mailed to you in June. Registration and Per­
sonal Jewish Library cards and fees should be mailed to 
the Temple by July 15. After that date, there will be alate 
fee of$IO.00 per child. Please send back your cards with 
your school fees as soon as possible so we can prepare for 
the coming year. 
Summer Tzedakah Project 
Students, watch the mail for your summer tzedakah flyer 
and tzedakah envelope. Be sure to decorate yourtzedakah 
envelope, fill it up over the summer and bring it with you 
on the fIrst day of religious school - September 9. We 
need to be aware of the need to give tzedakah and do 
mitzvot even when we are not coming to religious 
school. 
High Schoo) Program 
Students - watch for the sign-up sheet in the fall mailing! 
In it will be a description of the courses you may choose 
for the fall semester. Remember: religious school for 
high school students will begin at 10:00 on Sunday 
mornings and we will have three 45 minute sessions! 
For Parents and Children Together 
We are very excited to tell you about our very special 
program "for parents and children together" in our reli­
gious school. Our enriched primary program is for 
students in kindergarten and fIrst grade - and their 
parents - with prior religious training (preschool) and/or 
a high level of family observance. This program is 
designed for families who are looking for a broader 
religious school experience for their children in the 
primary years. The class meets on Saturday mornings 
from 9:30-12: 15. Students and parents participate in a 
series of long -tenn programs, each based on a particular 
theme. The program combines art, music, dance (move­
ment), and other media. In addition there is an emphasis 
on building a basic Hebrew vocabulary for use in the 
classroom. 
To register for this full-year parent participatory pro­
gram, please call the temple. Enrollment will be limited 
to ten students and their parents. 
Fall Packets 
You should receive your fall Religious School informa­
tion packet by the end of August. In it you will find the 
1995-1996 Parent Handbook, curriculum information 
for your child's grade level, electives sheets for students 
in grades 4-6, and tzedakah information. If you do not 
receive your packet by the end of August, please call the 
Religious School OffIce and we will send you one. 

Bus Information 
Please call NOW to make arrangements for your child 
to ride the bus to Religious School! 

NORTH BRUNSWICK PARENTS 
(the bus will run on Tuesday) 

Call Georgi Davis at 297-6339 

EAST BRUNSWICK PARENTS 
(we are trying to reinstate the East Brunswick Wednesday bus; 

if you are interested in having your child participate, 
we must have a firm commitment from you by July 30) 

Call Andy Pober at 254-4154 

Have a great summer. See you in September! 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
Congratulations to our new AETY offIcers of 1995-
96! 
President 
Social Action VP 
Religious & Cultural VP 
Social VP 
Special Programs VP 
Treasurer 
Secretary 
Newsletter Editor 
Publicity 
Fundraising 
IFTY 
12th Grade Representative 
11th Grade Representative 
10th Grade Representatives 

Dana Vetrecin 
Karen Masciulli 
Lauren Yablonsky 
Ricki Andrew 
Alison Stone 
Rebecca Deckman 
Jodi Seasonwein 
Keith Pasichow 
Michael Sherman 
Sharon Lafer 
AsafOrr 
Heather Schwartz 
Jeremy Snepar 
Gerri Miller/ 

Lauren Rubinfeld 

9th Grade Representatives Carly ZektzerlBrad Scheller 

The new AETY Board has planned some great 
and exciting events for the upcoming year! A summer 
newsletter will be sent to all the Youth Group - 5th -
12th graders. Have a cool summer and we're looking 
forward to a great AETY /J AETY /MAETY year of 
1995 to 1996! 

DON'T MISS THE START OF THE YOUTH 
GROUP YEAR! 
Pay your dues now: 

AETY - Grades 9-12: $25 
JAETY - Grades 7-8: $12 

MAETY - Grades 5-6: $5 

NFlY Summer Conclave!! 

August 22 - August 27 
UAHC Kutz Camp in Warwick, NY 

Please contact Rabbi Dubowe for information ana applications. 



~-----------------I 
I OFF TO COLLEGE ..• 
I but not out of touch with Anshe Emeth. Please send to the Thanks to all who made Mitzvah Day 
I Temple office the names and addresses of those in your family such a success!!! 
I who will be away at school this year. We will see that they More than 150 Anshe Emeth members helped during our first 
I receive the temple Bulletins and know what's happening with Mitzvah Day on May 21. Because of their efforts, we were able to 
I their Temple family. Students who are not able to be home for clean an overgrown Jewish cemetery, and to pot and bring small 
I the High Holy Days may attend services at any Reform congrega- plants to be cared for by residents at the Jewish Home for the Aged, 
I tion in their area. To get the name of the local Temple, please and at Roosevelt Hospital. We brought freshly baked goodies to the 
I call the Anshe Emeth office at (908)545-6484 and then the host emergency room staff at Robert Wood Johnson Hospital and St. 
I Temple before the High Holidays to make arrangements. Peter's Hospital and we also sent cookies and brownies along with 

I the dinners we prepared and served for the Family and the Men's 
NAME shelters. 

: ADDRESS Anshe Emeth Temple Youth spent hours making tapes of 

I favorite music, which then were delivered to the Children' s Life 
Center atRWJ Hospital. Earlier in the week the Anshe Emeth Choir 

I
I E-MAIL NUMBER sang for the residents of the Jewish Home for the Aged Dozens of 

congregants spent the day at the Temple, cleaning and planting 
I around the building, while others sorted and packed donations of 
I NAME food, children's clothing, and toys. 
I ADDRESS These donations went to the Children's Life Center, to the 
I Family Shelter, the local soup kitchen, and Jewish Family Service. 
I Car seats and other children's furnishings went to Women Aware, 
I which helps victims of domestic violence. 
E-MAIL NUMBER . The cost of the day was partially underwritten by MidLantic 
~ - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - _.J B~, and by contributions from Anshe Emeth members. 

Dates to Remember for the Fall: Thank you to everyone who helped make this day possible. 

(I Anshe Emeth 135th Birthday Party 
with Congregational Photo Shot 

September 10, 1995 

(I Sukkot Morning Services 
October 9, 1995 

(I Final Sukkot and Yizkor Services 
October 16, 1995 

(I Simchat Torah 
October 16, 1995 

(I Off Broadway Show - Too Jewish 
and Opening of Central NJ Book Fair 

October 28, 1995 

(I First Annual Central New Jersey. Book Fair 
October 28-30, 1995 

(I 135th Anniversary Dinner Dance 
November 18, 1995 

(I Annual Blood Drive 
November 19, 1995 

Entertainment Books 
We still have a few Entertainment Books left. They 
now are $32.00 each. Come to the office to pick one 
up. Use it to save money on your summer vacation!! 

Not everything went exactly as planned (!), but we learned a great 
deal, and expect our next Mitzvah Day to be even better. We hope 

all of you will be part of it. 

Deborah Chemiss and Lee Livingston 
Tzedakah Committee Co-Chairs 

* * * * * 
Multi-Generational Family Album 

Celebrate the joys of mitzvot­
births, B' nai Mitzvah, weddings 

Stop by the Lobby Triple Display Case to share with 
Turbi and Paul Smilow, the first recipients of Anshe 
Emeth Memorial Temple Crown of Torah Award. We 
would like to thank Turbi Smilow for allowing us to 
borrow their family treasures for display this month. 

Attention Snowbirds 
Before you fly off to warm your bodies in sunny Florida, 
please think about warming our hearts with an exhibit of 
your family. If your family has been involved with 
Anshe Emeth over several generations, please contact 
Cindy Sauber at 422-0663 or the Temple office at 545-
6484 so that we may honor your family through afamily 
exhibit in our Display Case. 
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. WANTED! 
FOR ANSHE EMETH'S SEVENTH ANNUAL 

(no sneakers needed!) 

on Sunday, September 10, 1995 9:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

alias 
ROBERT RATIONALIZATION: 

"I'm too OLD to learn Hebrew . 
- it's too late for me! " 

alias 
CONNIE CRANE: 

"If I could only crane my neck enough 
to see what page that person is on, I 

could open my book and look as 
though I kew what I was doing! " 

alias . 
TOM TRANSLITERATION: 

"Oh, dear! An aliyah! I'm glad the 
transliteration is on the bimah!" 

alias 
BOB BUSY: 

"Hebrew takes years to 
learn, and I'm just too busy!" 

alias 
SARAH SERVICE-HOPPER: 
"There's GOT to be a synagogue 

in this city with less Hebrew 
in the service! I never know 

what's going on." 

alias 
SANDY SORRY: 

''I'm sorry I can't help with your 
Hebrew homework, honey. 
You'd better ask Daddy!" 

OUR GUARANTEE: ONE DAY OF LEARNING THAT WILL LAST A LIFETIME 

Once again, Gail Buchbinder will be leading our Hebrew Marathon! 
You will learn to· read Hebrew at the Hebrew Marathon. You will: 
• Recognize and become familiar with the Alef-Bet 
• Learn to read and comprehend 180 functional Hebrew words 
• Learn to feel at ease with Hebrew 

Nrume ____________________________________________________________ _ 

Address~ ________________________________________________________ __ 

Number attending: Members __ Non-Members __ Review __ Amt. enclosed $. ____ _ 

The cost is $25 per person for members and $30 for non-members, and $15 for a review if you took 
the course here before. This includes materials, lunch, and snacks. Reviewers get lunch & snacks 
only. 

Please register by September I! Make checks payable to Anshe Emeth Memorial Temple and mail 
to: 222 Livingston Avenue, New Brunswick, NJ 08901. Bring afriend! 

I 

I 

~--------------------------------------j 
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CANTOR'S MUSIC FUND 
In Honor of: 
Engagement of Susan Kushner & 
Gershon Silins 

by Frankie & Mark Busch & Daughters 
Shirley & Jerry Sherman on the arrival 
of their granddaughter Aleksandra Mariya 

by Lorry & Bob Leavitt 
Speedy recovery of Lillian Greenstein 

by Bea Reiss 
Mollie Cantor on her acceptance to 
Hebrew Union College- JIR 

by the Lifshey Family 
Roberta Brown on her new position 

by the Lifshey Family 
1995 Religious School Graduating Class 

by Lillian & Fred Greenstein 
Graduation of Dana Horn 

by the Lifshey Family 

NERTAMIDFUND 
In Honor or: 
Sheila & Bill Meklinsky on the 
birth of their grandson Jacob 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Marilyn Stambery on the birth of 
her grandson William Howard 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Selma & Lou Topper on the 
birth of their grandson Jacob Bradley 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
In Memory of: 
Philip Bruskin 

by Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

HONORARIUM FUND 
In Honor or: 
Rabbi Bennett F. Miller 

by Josh, Renee, & Victor Deutch 
Ginny Belowsky installed as vice president 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Julie Green installed as fmancial secretary 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Gerry Hom installed as treasurer 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Lee Livingston installed as president 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Paula Masciulli installed as vice president 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Harvey Stone installed as recording secretary 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 
Marvin Zektzer installed as corresponding 
secretary 

by Sandy & Jerry Katz 

LIBRARY FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of: 
Sarah Buchbinder 

by Ann, Steve, Noah, Adam, & Natan Cohen 
Rebecca Hass 

by Debbie, Joe, & Beth Cohn 

SUMMER TRIBUTES -1995 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

by Anne Rosenfeld 
Rose & Mel Miller on the 
marriage of their daughter Carol 

by Ginny. Lenny. & llise Belowsky 
Frankie & Mark Busch on the 
engagement of their daughter Caroline 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian. & Brad Scheller 
In Memory of: 
Rabbi Jeffrey Weisblatt 

by Ann, Steve. Noah, Adam. & Natan Cohen 

PRA YERBOOK FUND 
In Honor or: 
Lee Livingston installed as president 

by Fredda & Alan Harris 
In Memory of: 
Louis Panter 

by Joan & Bob Axelrod 

KELLER MEMORIAL FUND 
In Honor or: 
Rabbi Joshua Taub celebrating his 
10th anniversary as a rabbi 

by Ann Zar & Arthur Taub 
Jackie & Barnes Keller on the 
marriage of their son James 

by Tessie Zimmerman 
90th birthday of Hortense Spritzer 

by Paula Weitzen 
Ruth M. Patt receiving the Torch of 
Liberty Award 

by Paula Weitzen 
Adelaide Zagoren receiving the Torch 
of Liberty Award 

by Paula Weitzen 
Law school graduation of Henry King 

by Ann Zar & Arthur Taub 

MAX MARDER FUND 
In Honor or: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

by Adelaide S. Zagoren 
Engagement of Susan Kushner & 
Gershon Silins 

by Roberta, Harvey, & Alison Stone 
Adoption of Avi by Jerry Isaacson 

by Syd & Milt Seiden 
Grandparents Harriet & Milt Stoll 

90th Birthday of Dorothy Rosenthal 
by Adelaide S. Zagoren 

Mollie Cantor on her acceptance to 
Hebrew Union College-JIR 

by Grandparents Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Religious School Graduates: 
David Kahn 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian & Brad Scheller 
Karen Stringer 

by Rita & Joseph Stringer 

YOUTH ACTIVITIES FUND 
Bar/Bat Mitzvah of: 
Rebecca Hass 

by Glenda & Ken Gordon & Family 
Reid Weinstein 

by Glenda & Ken Gordon & Family 
In Honor of: 
Lee Livingston installed as president 

by Renee & Victor Deutch 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

by Glenda & Ken Gordon & Family 
25th Wedding Anniversary of 
Elizabeth & Richard Gilbert 

by Glenda & Ken Gordon & Family 
Selma & Louis Topper on the birth of 
their grandson Jacob 

by Linda & Alan Getz 
Dawn & Matthew Topper on the birth 
of their son Jacob 

by Linda & Alan Getz 
College graduation of Jill Reitman 

by Aunt Frances Strauss 
Nola Sher receiving her masters degree 

by Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 

High school graduation of David Kahn 
by Cheryl, Warren, Todd, & Meredith 
Sweberg 

1995 Religious School Graduating Class 
by Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 
Dana Vetrecin 

Religious School Graduates: 
Melissa Berkowitz 

by Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

Mitchell Brown 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barlcoe 
Rhea, Marty, Andy, Jodi, & Eric Basroon 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 
Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 

Joshua Deutch 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barlcoe 
Renee, Vic, Jason, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 
Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Georgia & Charles Weiner 

Joshua Goodelman 
by Glenda & Ken Gordon 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 

Evan Gordon 
by Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 
Evi Isaacson & Larry 
Vicki & Steve Kahn 
Charlotte & Julius Miller 

Dana Horn 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barlcoe 



Ginny, Lenny, & llise Belowsky 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

Robyn Horowitz 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barkoe 
Rhea, Marty, Andy, Jodi, & Eric Basroon 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 
Vicki & Steve Kahn & Family 

David Kahn 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barkoe 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

Robert Lakind 
by Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

Ian Scheller 
by Susan, Ira, & David Barkoe 
Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

Karen Stringer 
by Renee, Vic, Jason, Josh, & Eric Deutch 
Glenda & Ken Gordon 

In Memory of: 
Rose Frankel 

by Renee & Vic Deutch 
Jonathan Hellman 

by Rachel Berez 
David Pavlovsky 

by Renee & Victor Deutch 
Morris Schwartz 

by Maxine, Alan, Brad, & Lauren 
Yablonsky 

Rhoda Sparr 
by Barbara & Tony Kestler & Family 
Jane & John Pakulsky 

Rabbi Jeffrey Weisblatt 
by Bernice & Harold Bruskin 
Glenda & Ken Gordon & Family 
the Kozak Family 
Shelley & Richard Strauss & Family 

CARING COMMUNITY FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of: 
Jill Bakerman 

by Isie, Henry, Mindy, & Steven Fleischer 
Rebecca Hass 

by Joyce & Harvery Weinberg 
In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

by Blossom & Jerry Lowen 
Georgia & Charles Weiner 

Joan & Larry Golden on the 
marriage of their daughter Lisa 

by Debra Lotz 
Rose & Mel Miller on the marriage 
of their daughter Carol to Ed Otto 

by Carole & Sam Eichenbaum 
Frankie & Mark Busch on the 
engagement of Caroline Busch to Scott 

by Susan, Fred, Jordan, & Michael Bear 
Brenda Berger 

Rhoda & Monty Rosenbusch on the 
engagement of their daughter Lisa 

by Frankie & Mark Busch & Daughters 
Turbi & Paul Smilow on the birth of their 
grandsons Joshua & Elijah 

by Brenda Berger 
Marilyn Stamberg on the birth of her 
grandson William Howard 

by Brenda Berger 
Linda & Bert Busch & Family 

Shirley & Jerry Sherman on the arrival of 
their granddaughter Aleksandra Mariya 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Selma & Lewis Topper on the birth of 
their grandson Jacob 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Dawn & Matthew Topper on the birth 
of their son Jacob 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Linda Busch installed as a trustee 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Jay Reba installed as a trustee 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Roberta Brown on her new position 

by Ginny, Lenny, & Ilise Belowsky 
The Smilows 

by Sue & Alan Rubinfeld 
Hedy Brown on her college graduation 

by Sheila & Ed Thau 
High School graduation of Jonathan Busch 

by Sharon & Barry Kronman 
College graduation of Marc Dubin 

by Sharon & Barry Kronman 
Cheryl, Warren, Todd, & Meredith 
Sweberg 

Graduation of David Kahn 
by Andrea & Fred Horowitz & Family 
Sharon & Barry Kronman 

Lenny Kaplan receiving his NBA from 
Wharton 

by Phyllis, Maurice, Leslie, Beth, & Elyse 
Michelson 

1995 Religious School Graduating Class 
by Rita & Joseph Stringer 

Religious School Graduates: 
Joshua Deutch 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 
Dana Horn 

by Rhea, Marty, Andy, Jodi, & Eric Basroon 
In Memory of: 
Irene Funt 

by Arlene & Barry Goldman 
Edward Giesey 

by Linda & Alan Getz 
Edward Schneider 

by Muriel & Carl Clawans 
Morris Schwartz 

by Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Ballone 
Lillian & Seymour Bernstein 
Arlene & Stanley Ferman 
Joan Arbeiter & Dan Gerzog 
Linda Greenfield 
the Guidette Family 

Doreen. Harris. & Jesse Kirsch 
Nora, Mark. Nicole. & Robert Krieger 
Ann Meltzer 
Olga & George Pancza 
Alice, Paul. Todd. & Geryl Rich 
Lorna Rhine 
Marian & Harold Sackrowitz 

Marvin Shapiro 
by Lillian & Fred Greenstein 

RAE SCHLESINGER FUND 
In Honor of: 
50th Wedding Anniversary of 
Bernice & Harold Bruskin 

by Dr. & Mrs. Norman Reitman 

P.T.O.FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of: 
Jill Bakerman 

by Ginny, Lenny, & Ilise Belowsky 
In Honor of: 
Engagement of Susan Kushner and 
Cantor Gershon Silins 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 
Loretta & Michael Weingarten on the 
birth of their granddaughter Jamie Rose 

by Sydney & Charles Brandwein 
Religious School Graduates: 
Robert Lakind 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 
In Memory of: 
Rabbi Jeffrey Weisblatt 

by Sydney & Charles Brandwein 

RINA B.PAKENHAM MEM.FUND 
In Honor of: 
Dorothy & Art Schneier on the 
engagement of their daughter Leslie 

by Toni & Steve Kozak 
Graduation of Joshua Deutch 

by Rhea, Marty, Andy, Jodi, & Eric Basroon 
Religious School Graduates: 
Evan Gordon 

by Joyce, Harvey, Cari, & Mark Weinberg 
Robyn Horowitz 

by Joyce, Harvey, Cari, & Mark Weinberg 

TZEDAKAH FUND 
In Honor of: 
Incoming officers & trustees 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Lee Livingston installed as president 

by Marcia & Alan Eisenberg 
Joyce & Harvey Weinberg 
Bess G. Wiesenfeld 

Turbi & Paul Smilow on the birth 
of their grandsons Joshua & Elijah 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Marilyn Stamberg on the birth of 
her grandson William Howard 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Roberta Brown on her new position 

by Ann, Steve, Noah, Adam, & Natan Cohen 



Ruth M. Patt receiving the Torch of 
Liberty Award 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Adelaide Zagoren receiving the Torch 
of Liberty Award 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
1995 Religious School Graduating Class 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 

Religious School Graduates: 
Joshua Deutch 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Evan Gordon 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Dana Horn 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
Robert Lakind 

by Barbara & Malcolm Busch 
In Memory of: 
Anna & Sam Manaker 

by Betty Sommer 

SPECIAL ClHLDREN'S EDUCATION & 
DAY CARE FUND 
Adult Bat Mitzvah of: 
Elizabeth Cappel 

by Sara, Stu, Lori, & Sandra Levine 
In Honor of: 
Rabbi Rebecca Dubowe 

by Kim Donnelly, Kurt, Jonathan, & 
Joshua Gluck 

Sally & Nat Hindes on the birth of 
their granddaughter Jenna 

by Dr. & Mrs. Rubin 
Jill & Robert Hindes on the birth 
of their daughter Jenna 

by Dr. & Mrs. Rubin 
Engagement of Susan Kushner and 
Cantor Gershon Silina 

by Joan & Bob Axelrod 
Dr. David Scott receiving his 
anesthesiologist certification 

by Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 

Religious School Graduates: 
Joshua Deutch 

by Roz & Ed Alster 
Robyn Horowitz 

by Roz & Ed Alster 
Robert Lakind 

by Roz & Ed Alster 
In Memory of: 
Esther Schwartz Zagoren 

by Dorothy Rosenthal 
Samuel Spilka 

by Andrea & Fred Horowitz & Family 

RABBI MaLER CHAI TRIBUTE FUND 
In honor of: 
Religious School Graduates: 
Evan Gordon 

by Peggy, Lewis, Ian, & Brad Scheller 

In Memory of: 
Mark Weitzen 

by Paula Weitzen 

DEBORAH GOLDSTEIN 
MEMORIAL FUND 
Bat Mitzvah of: 
Dale Snepar 

by Joan & Bob Axelrod 
In Honor of: 
35th Wedding Anniversary of 
Carole & Larry Zicklin 

by Phyllis & Alan Romm 
Frankie & Mark Busch on the 
engagement of their daughter Caroline 

by Carole & Sam Eichenbaum 
Betty & Jay Reba 

Turbi & Paul Smilow on the 
birth of their grandchildren 

by Joan & Bob Axelrod 
Turbi & Paul Smilow on the birth 
of their grandsons Joshua & Elijah 

by Joanne & Elliot Cohen 
Marilyn Stamberg on the birth of 
her grandson William Howard 

by Maxine & Marty Chodroff 
Carole & Sam Eichenbaum 
Elaine & Harmon Katz 
Roz & Marv Ladov 
Betty & Jay Reba 
Rhoda & Monty Rosenbusch 

Selma & Louis Topper o.n the birth 
of their grandson Jacob Bradley 

by Betty & Jay Reba 
Loretta & Michael Weingarten on the 
birth of their granddaughter Jamie Rose 

by Joyce & Alvin Glasgold 
Roz & Marv Ladov 

Ohio State graduation of Lori Axelrod 
by Andrea & Fred Horowitz & Family 

Graduation of Hedy Brown 
by Maxine & Marty Chodroff 
Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 
Rhoda & Monty Rosenbusch 

College graduation of Marc Dubin 
by Andrea, Fred, Scott, Jodi, & Robyn 
Horowitz 

Lehigh graduation of Michael Metzger 
by the Politziner Family 

College graduation of David Rosenberg 
by Elaine & Harmon Katz 

In Memory of: 
Deborah Goldstein 

by Shalom Singles-May 7th Coffee House 
Louis Panter 

by Phyllis & Alan Romm 
Samuel Shorr 

by Elaine & Harmon Katz 

LOUIS SCHRAGER MEMORIAL 
LECTURE FUND 
In Honor or: 
1995 Religious School Graduating Class 

by Felice Schrager 

LOUIS HAIMOWICZ MEMORIAL FUND 
In Memory of: 
Louis Haimowicz 

by Joan & Bob Axelrod 
Frankie & Mark Busch & Daughters 
Lorraine & Leo Smith 

SMILOWFUND 
In Honor of: 
Linda & Bert Busch 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Lynn Cohen 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Carole & Sam Eichenbaum 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Sharon Karmazin 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Turbi & Paul Smilow 

by Sheila & Ed Thau 
Betty & Jay Reba 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 
Marilyn Stamberg 

by Turbi & Paul Smilow 

a...,YA 
VA\] 

The Temple has received a contribution for 
Mazon from Kim Donnelly and Kurt Gluck 
in honor of their son Jonathan 

MAZELTOV ... 
SALLY AND NAT HINDES on the 
birth of their granddaughter, Jenna 
MARILYN AND ALLAN 
SCHULMAN on the marriage of their 
son Darren 

IN MEMORIAM 

RABBI JEFFREY J. WEISBLATT 
husband of Jeanne Weisblatt 

father of Jeremy, Marin, and Evan 

MARY TRUST 
sister of Natalie Kutik 

SADIE SCHER 
mother of George Scher 

BARBARA HERSHON 
mother of Sue Levine 

May their memOlY abide jor blessing 



IN REMEMBRANCE: 
YAHRZEITS FOR JULy AND 

AUGUST 
The names listed below are taken from the 
Book of Life and Memorial Plaques in our 
Sanctuary. These names, which are posted 
monthly, are read at the Sabbath service 
immediately following the date of passing. 
Anyone wishing to have the narne of a loved 
read on the Sabbath should call the Temple 
office at 545-6484. 

SHABBAT 
JULY 7,1995 
WILLIAM KUSHAKOW 
HENRIETTA GALINSKY 
ELIAS I. MORADOFF 
ISAAC BRYLA WSKI 
SAMUEL S. KAUFMAN 
MARVIN SAMMEL 
KATE KESSLER 
RITAROTH 
WILLIAM BORRUS 
JULIUS BALTIN 
FANNIE JECK FELDMAN 
HERMAN LOUIS PFEFFER 
E. HANNAH DEUTSCH 
JOSEPH DAVID MARCUS 
LOUlS LASSER 
FLORENCE ROSENBLATT 
BENJAMIN KIRSCHNER 
CARL YN SILVERMAN 
SHABBAT 
JULY 14, 1995 
SADYE GLUCK 
KATHRYN GLADSTONE KAUFMAN 
SOLOMON W. BROWN 
KATlll..EEN M. BUSCH 
DR. LOUlS H. JACOBSON 
MARK ALLAN ROSENFELD 
JESSE STRAUSS 
RUTH ROSENTHAL 
SHABBAT 
JULY 21, 1995 
ARNOLD BENJAMIN ROSENTHAL 
THERESA MARKS 
OORAKRAFf 
ALVINCOHEN 
JOSEPlllNE KIT A Y 
JOSEPH GOLDMAN 
PAUL EDWARD FELLER 
LAWRENCE KELTON 
GUSTAVE CHIRLIAN 
PAULINE SCHW ARlZ 
ESTHER R. WALKER 
SAMUEL KISLIN 
ESTELLE HOCHHAUSER 

IDAADOFF 
SIDNEY COHEN 
MARTHA MEYER 
GEORGE FEINSTEIN 
JEFFREY WARNER 
JACK COHEN 
JEROME T. BALLER 
MIRIAMTEPP 
SHABBAT 
JULY 28, 1995 
JOSEPH HENRY NATHAN 
ALFRED H. DAVIS 
JEFFREY MARC ANDREW 
STELLA SIMON 
SYDNEY F SMITH, M.D. 
MARVIN LEVINE 
ETTA FRANK HILTHER 
PEARL FINKELSTEIN 
DENNIS GOLDSTEIN 
SAMUEL KLEIN 
ROSEMASKIN 
CELIA REITMAN 
REBA C. WILSON 
MORRIS SPRIlZER 
HARRY H. HIRSHMAN 
HENRY SPRITZER 
SHABBAT 
AUGUST 4, 1995 
ABRAHAM RINGEL 
IDA GLICK ARKY 
ELIZABETH REICH 
SHIRLEY WATTON 
BENNO NATHAN 
MARGARET LEFKOWITS 
WILLIAM SIMON 
ALICE M. STONE 
ELEANOR RICH 
HELEN HERSHKOWITZ 
LOUlS WILLIAM HERSHKOWITZ 
RINA B. PAKENHAM 
MERYL WASSERMAN 
ANNE R. KRA VIT 
SANDORSTAMBERG 
HYMAN SHAPIRO 
LEONARD BOSCH 
GEORGE ROSENFELD 
HERMAN SHERMAN 
SHIRLEY REIN LAVINE 
MAX ALEX 
ANNA SHEFF JAFFE 
HENRY LEDERER 
KATHERINE LYON 
ROSE LITTMAN 
SHABBAT 
AUGUST 11, 1995 
SOPHIE ROSENFELD 
ALFRED A. KATZ 

MAX BERNSTEIN 
SYL VIA DAVIS 
HARRY M. HYAMS 
ALBERT MARKS 
BEN RUBIN 
ISAIAH WOLFSON 
EDWIN H. SHANHOLTZ 
SAMUEL L. LEVIN 
SYBIL M. SENOFF 
IDA ALBERT 
RUTH G. KATCHEN 
DORA BERLIN 
SHABBAT 
AUGUST 18, 1995 
NATHAN MARKS 
SARAH JELIN HOFFMAN 
MEYER GOLDMAN 
HARRY LANDIS 
DR. HOWARD E. ADLER 
ZELDA MERLIN 
JENNIE D. BROWN 
TILLIE FRANKEL HERTZ 
REBECCA HAUPTMAN 
FANNY KAHN 
CARL E. REISS 
IDA MARKS 
GARRETT DREIER 
ARTHUR V AN TUCKERMAN 
HYMAN NOVIZEN 
GERTRUD ANNA OERTEL 
JOSEPH GOODMAN 
LEO DEITSCH 
SHABBAT 
AUGUST 25, 1995 
ARTHUR DATTEL 
LILA A. STRAUSS 
RUTH COHEN 
JOSEPH ESTHERSON 
MAY C. LEDERMAN 
JACOB PADLIPSKY 
MAX GORTA HANAUER 
MICHAEL FRANKEL 
FRANCES DREIER 
DAVID ROBERT KAHN 
MARY MOSELOWIlZ HAMELSKY 
CHARLES JOSEPH ALEXANDER 
FLOSSIE WINTERS 
SARAH GLICK 
WILLIAM M. KAPLAN 
JOSEPH EISENMAN 
NATHAN M. RUBY 
ANNA WEPRINSKY 
MORRIS GUNS BERG 
PHILIPP HIRSH 
MARY MAYER MARKOWITZ 
ALBERT STONE 
SIMON GLADSTONE 


